
 

AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY FORM 

 

MEETING DATE: 07/26/2022 

PREPARED BY: Tenecha Williams, Interim Finance Director 

AGENDA CONTENT: Discussion and possible action to include single-family residential 
units in the Windrose Green subdivision, by addendum, to the 
current contract between the City of Angleton and Waste 
Connections of Texas, LLC. This allows for the provision of regular 
trash services to single-family residential units in the Windrose 
Green subdivision and for the charging and collection of fees for such 
services.  

AGENDA ITEM SECTION: Consent Agenda 
  

BUDGETED AMOUNT: N/A FUNDS REQUESTED: N/A 

FUND: N/A 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

The Strategic Partnership Agreement by and between the City of Angleton, Texas, and Rancho Isabella 
Municipal Utility District, dated March 10, 2020 (the “SPA”), provides that residential trash service, 
in the Windrose Green subdivision, would be provided through the City’s contracted vendor, 
Waste Connections of Texas, LLC (“Waste Connections”) and billing would be through the City’s 
Utility Billing Department. This requires a modification, through addendum, to the City’s current 
Residential and Commercial Refuse and Recycle Service Contract with Waste Connections. This 
Addendum to Residential and Commercial Refuse and Recycle Service Contract is now brought before 
City Council for discussion and possible action. 

Currently, Windrose Green subdivision’s residents have been receiving trash services from Waste 
Connections one day a week, with pick-ups only occurring on Fridays. The City’s Utility Billing has 
been keeping track of residents residing in Windrose Green, and dependent on City Council’s 
approval, these residents will be charged for trash pick-up and recycling services beginning with 
the September billing, covering services from July 2022 through August 2022. This is a temporary 
solution between the City of Angleton, Windrose Green subdivision, and Waste Connections to 
allow for trash pick-up and recycling services until the City’s current agreement with Waste 
Connections is updated to include Windrose Green subdivision. 

Attached is the addendum that has been reviewed by the City Attorney’s Office and Waste 
Connections.  



RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends council approve the addendum to include the Windrose Green subdivision to 
the current Waste Connections contract. 


